MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE DRIFFIELD TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 6TH 2016 AT 7.30PM IN THE MEETING ROOM, COMMUNITY CENTRE, MILL STREET, DRIFFIELD.

Present:
Councillors J Fletcher, P Rounding, M Blakeston (Mayor), G Lucas, M Rogers, S Fletcher, T Lee, C Scarlett, A Croft, K Wright, J Cooper, T Cooper,  the Town Clerk Mrs C. Binnington  


The Chairman gave instruction as to how to leave the building in the event of an emergency.

The Mayor presented the outgoing Town Crier, Mr Brian Fairfield with a town crest and framed photographs and thanked him and his wife, Barbara, for their work over the last 11 years. 
71/16
Apologies for Absence:


Cllrs S Poessl, H Venter, K Stack and R Fraser. 

Cllr J Fletcher stated that she believed that reasons should be given to the council for absences.  

72/16
Declarations of Interest:


There were none. 

73/16

Registration of Gifts and Hospitality:



There were none.

74/16
Questions, Matters of Accuracy and Observations on the Minutes of July 5th 2016:


Minute 62/16:  Cllr J Cooper said that the clerk should have covered the portaloos rented by DTC for the steam rally in posters promoting the MIU campaign and the town council. 
75/16
Adoption of the Minutes of July 5th 2016:


The minutes were adopted with all in favour.
76/16
Clerks Update:


There was no update, as all matters appeared on the agenda.
77/16
Driffield Canal:

It was agreed with all in favour to hold the Canal Stakeholders meeting on Tuesday October 18th.  

78/16
MIU Update:


The clerk reported that the leaflets had been distributed via the Royal Mail, unfortunately some villages had been missed out but efforts had been made to try to ensure people had access to coupons.  Cllr C Scarlett said that so far she estimated a 10% response rate.  The clerk said any ideas about how to promote the consultation when it begins should be communicated to the office. The Mayor said Greg Knight MP had offered to meet the councillors on 21st October, the clerk was asked to confirm this. 
79/16
Receive correspondence from Police Commissioner and note attendance at October 4th council meeting:


So noted.  The Mayor recommended that councillors put together a set of questions to ask Mr Hunter. 

80/16
ERNLLCA AGM;

Cllrs T and J Cooper gave their apologies.  The Mayor said he would look at this diary and see if he could attend. 
81/16
ERYC – positioning of electric charger points at Beckside car park:


It was agreed the council support the installation of the electric chargers in Beckside car park but would very much like to see further chargers installed at the Cattle Market also. Cllr K Wright also wished to know why the charger points were scattered around the car park rather than in one area.
82/16
Mr Paul Butler – football pitches at Dawnay Park:


It was agreed with all in favour that further discussions be held with Mr Butler and that in principle, if all finer details were resolved, the council in would be very supportive. 
83/16
To consider the installation of LED lighting in the council chamber:


It was agreed with all in favour that LED lighting be installed.

84/16
Highways:


It was agreed that a meeting with Mark Jessop be arranged as soon as possible.


Frack Free Driffield Rolling Road Closure:  noted.

85/16
Land at Woldholme Avenue:


Cllrs S Fletcher, J Fletcher, M Rogers, C Scarlett and J Cooper will arrange to visit Mr and Mrs Nicholson and see for themselves the land in question and will report back to the next council meeting. 
86/16

Responsible Financial Officers Report:



The enclosed report was agreed with all in favour. 

87/16

Adoption of Minutes:



Personnel



CCTV



Allotments 



Adopted with all in favour. 

88/16

Correspondence:

ERNLLCA Newsletter
Royal British Legion – Remembrance Service

Driffield Youth Action – letter of thanks

ERYC Decision Notice – referral for investigation.  Complaint from Mr Josh Shea, Mr Joe Burrows, Ms Jodie Fletcher and Mrs K Homer about Cllr H Venter

Driffield Trip Day Committee – thanks

Stuart Bradshaw – Driffield Trip Day – thanks
Driffield Steam Rally – thanks – Cllr T Cooper asked the clerk to contact Mr Rounce about an issue with the road closure at Albion Street

ERYC – Notification of the fair at Cross Hill car park

RR Craggs – general complaints

Driffield in Bloom – Children’s Service

Driffield Bowls Festival – letter of thanks

89/16

Temporary closure of meeting for Post Council Public Review:

Mr Steve Haynes, the applicant for the vacant post of Town Crier, introduced himself to the council and the Mayor welcomed him and thanked him for taking over the post.
The Mayor reported on this fundraising Treasure Hunt in August and Cllr A Croft also reported on Driffield Show.

90/16

Meeting re-opens.

91/16

Delegates Reports:

There was none.
92/15

Date of Next Meeting:



Tuesday October 4th 2016 


The meeting closed at 8.50pm.

……………………………………………….  Signed

………………………………………………   Dated 
37
7

